Town of Epsom Economic Development Committee Meeting

Tuesday, July 10, 2018 Meeting opened at 8:00AM @ Town Office

Present: Kelly Dearborn-Luce, Administrator; Mike Tardiff, CNHRPC, Chris Bowes, Selectman, Peter
Pitsas, Underwood Engineers, Liz Robinson, C21, Bobbie-Lynn Thomas, C21, Jay Hickey, Zoning
Compliance Officer and Mike D’Amante.

Members introduced themselves. Some business and property owners were present. The committee
explained the Economic Development purpose and the new ERZ locations.

Kelly Dearborn-Luce spoke about the Chamber of Commerce and different Towns that develop a book
to help promote different businesses and activities in town. Kelly would like to speak with the Pittsfield
Chamber to see if they would like to sponsor a book for surrounding Towns. Mike Tardiff and Bobbi-
Lynn offered to attend a Chamber meeting.

Peter Pitsas spoke about the updates and status of the new water line being extended down to the
Circle (area) due to the MtBE funding. Peter also spoke about the current and future capacity of our
local water source. They will be going out to bid in August and hope to start construction in September.
Peter pointed out on the map some potential new users of the water system if they choose to connect
to the main water line that is being installed. The engineered plans are 75% completed to be submitted
to DES for final approval. Mike Tardiff spoke about the reserve fund that was just recently established
to provide a study for a third well in the future.

Several committee members offered to attend the next Village District meeting.

Mike D’Amante spoke about his property on Route 4 and the committee held a discussion about
different uses that the area could use or would like to see in the near future.

The next meeting will be schedule for August 7, 2018 at 8:00AM at Town Office.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10AM

Respectfully submitted, Kelly Dearborn-Luce
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